
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
3rd April 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Easter update 
 
Thank you for supporting your child in the completion of their schoolwork, while school is closed; we 
appreciate how challenging this can be and that many of you are still very busy working in different 
circumstances to normal. Please continue to encourage and support your child in attempting all work 
set by their teachers, as it will help to ensure they are well prepared when normal schooling resumes.  
 
Home learning and Easter break 
Your child should consider the period from Monday 6th – Friday 17th April as their Easter holiday. This 
means a break from the ‘school routine’ they are currently in at home, as teachers will not be setting 
work in lieu of normal lessons. However, teachers may well have set ‘homework’ tasks, as they would 
following any lessons in the school year, so when they complete this work should be their choice. 
Whilst your child will not be set work by their teachers over Easter, if a deadline has not been missed, 
your child could use Easter to catch-up on any work missed. Additionally, if deadlines have been set 
after the Easter break students can complete this work during the holidays if they so wish. 
 
You will find attached to this letter some further suggestions about how you can support your child 
with home learning, which can be used in conjunction with the protocols we have already issued. Most 
students have adapted well to working from home and are engaging regularly with staff but some will 
inevitably find this very new way of working difficult. Where this is the case, please encourage your 
child to contact their teacher(s) via email (email addresses can be found via Class Charts). Please be 
aware that, due to the need to have staff in school on a rota basis, not all staff will be taking their 
Easter holiday at the same time. If you send an email to a member of staff who is on holiday at a 
different time, you will receive a reply confirming this.   
 
Our main priority is to set engaging work for students that will allow them to make progress; to make 
sure that students have plenty to keep them productively occupied. We do, however, acknowledge 
the challenges that can go alongside students learning at home; sharing electronic devices amongst 
families; fitting in supporting your children with their work alongside your own work; providing 
resources and managing deadlines. Therefore, please do contact your child’s teacher, via email, or use 
admin@marywebbschool.com if you have any queries.  
 
After the Easter break, we will be inviting you and your child to provide us with feedback on the home 
learning provisions we have made. This will take the form of an online survey, but we will send a paper 
copy to those parents/carers who may have trouble accessing an online version.  
 
Reports 
Year 7 reports were completed before the school closures. The checking and other administrative 
tasks associated with the issuing of reports were put on hold. These reports will be issued shortly and 
Year 7 parents will be contacted directly about this. 
Year 8 and Year 10 reports, due to be completed in the summer term will need to be handled 
differently. We will be providing parents with a progress update, as opposed to the familiar written 
reports. Many thanks for your anticipated support and understanding on this matter. 
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Free School Meals 
The parents of children who are entitled to and claim free school meals have been contacted and 
informed of the government’s plan to continue this service. If you have not been contacted and believe 
you should have been, please contact Mr Salmon as soon as possible via email on 
psalmon@marywebbschool.com.  
 
More details for parents/carers on the closure of educational settings can be found via the link below. 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-
parents-and-carers 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

P J Lowe-Werrell 
 
Mr P J Lowe-Werrell 
Headteacher 
 
Enc. 
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